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Felffer'sPeople Enjoyed By Many Stamford Lawyer Appointed
Occasionally there comes to

an individual a rare en¬

tertainment experience which
leaves one with a good feeling
days afterwards. This is the
feeling that the audience is left
with after the performance
given by the Delhi College
Players, last Friday and
Saturday evenings.
Dining on spechled trout

almodine and ribs of beef
prepared by Foods III this
unique dinner theater ex¬
perience was enjoyed by
residents throughout the local
area as well as Tech students.
Approximately 160 persons

viewed the theater on both
evenings.

Rochelle Isenberg and Foods
III did an overwhelming job of
preparing the dinner entree's.
Especially appetizing were the
cherry cheesecake and
Ambrosia deserts prepared for
the intermission break. The
well organized catering done by
Foods III will be an example for
similar affairs to be held in the
future.
Resource lighting and a

curving cycloramic stage added
to each satirical skit as they
were performed by the cast.
Some of the lines used in the

show were rather "racial" and
anti-religious but no one in the
audience seemed particularly
offended. Kathy, Rita, Carol,

Rhonda, Angela, John, David,
Kurt, Joe and Mike (as well as
Craig) gave excellent per¬
sonage to a number of
humorous satirical inquires
pertaining to the Society we live
in.

The timing and deliverence of
all these performances was
impeccably smooth and it was
easy to see that there is
dynamic talent on this campus.
The stage managers,

technicians, advisors, and
director Bert More deserve a
well earned "Thanks" for
bringing such a delightful
evening to all those who at¬
tended.

To Delhi College Council

Dance Company Receives
Three Curtain Calls

byCarl Buehler

The Rachel Lampert Dancers
gave a stunning performance
Monday night in the Little
Theatre. The company played
to a full house and received
three certain calls and a

standing ovation.
The program featured four

brief pieces, featuring classical,
jazz, and popular music pieces.
The highlight of the program
was the finale, entitled "The
Frog Princess." A presentation
of the classic girl loves other
boy, boy loves other girl theme.
It was done warmly, with music
from the fifties and early six¬
ties. Also included was an
unusual piece called "Issue"

which featured mother and
father theme, loving and
arguing, and Rachel Lampert
as their child hiding from the
"monsters" she feared she had
awakened.

This College Union presen¬
tation in conjunction with the
Delaware County Arts Council
was very well received, and it is
hoped that we will see more of
such programs in the future.

George Marcus

George Marcus, a Stamford
lawyer, has been appointed to
the College Council at the State
University Agricultural and

Technical College at Delhi by
Governor Hugh L. Carey.
He succeeds Dr. Robert S.

Doig of Walton whose term has
expired.
The College Council is a nine

member body, each member
being appointed on a rotating
basis for a nine year term. The
primary function of the Council
is to serve as an advisory board
to the president of the college.
All positions on the College
Council are non-salaried.
For the past 28 years, Marcus

has practiced law as a member
of the law firm of Rushmore,
Mason, Marcus and Crocker in
Stamford, New York. Marcus
served inWorldWar II as a first
lieutenant in the United States
Army Air Corp as a navigator
and radar bombardier with the
15th Air Force European Italian
Theatre.
He holds a bachelor of arts

degree and a bachelor of law
degree, both from Cornell
University. He was admitted to
the New York State Bar in 1950.

Gil Benedict - Student Of The Month
Tonight at the Senate

meeting, Gil Benedict will be
awarded the Student of the
Month Award for November.
Gil, one of Delhi's outstanding
wrestlers, saved a peer from a
dangerous situation which could
have resulted in a serious

tragedy.

On November 16, an
automobile, parked behind
Russell Hall, rolled over the
bank onto student, Michael
Drucker, who was looking
under the vehicle in preparation

of making repairs to it. Gil
responded to Drucker's calls for
help and lifted the vehicle from
the victim, who was pinned to
the ground. Unfortunately,
Drucker suffered a broken leg
in the mishap.
Gil's immediate and

honorable action exemplifies
human nature of concern for his
fellow man. The Student of the
Month Award was surely given
to a student well deserving of
such recognition. Thanks and
congratulations Gil!
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Bronco Wrestlers Now 9-0

Keith Oliver
DELHI GETS TWO

Phil Randall
John Dwyer

Stewart Swanston

Tech Girls Romp In Opener
BY John DiCarlo

On Tuesday December 5, the
DelhiWomen's Basketball team
opened up their 1978-79 season
with a 70-38 win at Cobleskill.
Delhi was paced by Eileen
O'Donnell's 21 points. Joy
Bertram added 20 points and
pulled down 20 rebounds while
Shawn Miller chipped in with 14
points.

The Broncos blew the game
open at the start by going out to
a 21-0 lead. Cobleskill closed the
gap as the half ended 34-21 with
Delhi on top. Tech blew
Cobleskill out in the 2nd half
with every member on the
squad getting some playing
time.
The team is very well

balanced with outside shooting,
ball handling, rebounding and a

Hammer Heads

Volleyball Champs
good zone defense.
Coach Sharon Vitale thought

the team played a super game.
Her only negative comment was
that the offense had "a little
trouble working together."
This, however, did not seem

to be too much of a problem as
the Delhi Women showed that
they are not a team to be taken
lightly this year.

The Hammerheads in¬
tramural volleyball team swept
its semi-final and final matches
to reign as number one in men's
volleyball.

In the semi-finals, they won
by scores of 15-4 and 16-14,
against the Plumbers and then
in the finals 15-11,15-11 over the
Dead Beats. The team was lead
by Jim Simonson, leading

spikes of Newburgh High School
of 1977 Section 9 Championship
team, and freshman setter
Peter Merena, a member of the
Empire State Games Men's
Volleyball team. Each member
of the team displayed excellent
skills of volleyball. These
members include; Rich Doyle,
Mark Goodman, Mike
McKeever, and John
Morkavich.

MOSES POPS A SHOT!

Kieth Oliver Joe Kruszewski

Bronco Matmen

Sting Hornets
by PeterMerena

Last Wednesday the Bronco
wrestling team literally took the
"buzz" out of the visiting
Broome Community College
Hornets. Posting 6 pins, a
forfeit, and a decision, Delhi
won 48-12 thereby boasting their
record to 6-0.
Randy Demo continued on

into the unbeaten ranks (15-0)
as did his all-American
teammate, Bob Hilfiger (7-8),
with a first period pin.
George Breen won by forfeit

but played an exhibition match,
winning by a 7-1 score. Tech lost
the next two bouts to the Hor¬
nets before Bob Hilfinger took
to the floor. He, with a little help
from the boisterous cheering
crowd, pinned 142 pounder,
Rick Potter with just 48 seconds
remaining in the first period.
Following this triumphant
battle, Delhi was to produce five
wins in a row to decide the
match.

The Broncos next home
match will be on Tuesday,
January 30th, following
vacation, but this Saturday they
will travel to Utica for the Hawk
Invitational.

RESULTS

118-George Breen (D) won by
forfeit; 126-Tom Haskell (B)
pin-John Sweredoski 2:27
second period; 134-Rick
Gumble (B) pin-Joe Gould: 26
first period; 142-Bob Hilfiger
(D) pin-Rick Potter 1:12 first
period; 150-Randy Demo (D)
pin-Chip Doll: 57 first period;
158-Gil Benedict (D) pin-Bruce
Gates 1:58 first period; 167-
Chris Markefka, pin-Dave
Decker, 1:40 second period; 177-
Rich Sullivan won by forfeit;
190-Dave LaFountaine pin-Ted
Vasilow 2:36 second period;
Herb-Charlie Watkins-pin-Dan
Wescott : 44 second period.
Final Team Scores: Delhi 48

and Broome 12.

Delhi Tech Men's Basketball
The Delhi Tech basketball

team ended the week with an
overall record of 5 and 6. The
week was highlighted by the
teams best effort resulting in
the first victory for Coach
Deane against Cayuga C.C. 86-
76. On Monday, in Syracuse
Delhi lost a tough 2-point game
to Onondaga C.C. 66-64. It was
highlight 1 however by out¬
standing performances from
Keith Oliver and Phillip Ran-
iall. On Wednesday Delhi
handled easily Adirondack C.C.
92-64 behind an 18 point and 12
rebound performance by
Saratoga's John Dwyer. The
week ended in a disaDnninHne

by PeterMerena

Tech wrestlers remained
undefeated as they beat three
opponents; Alfred, Suffolk, and
Westchester in a quadrangular
meet held here last Saturday.
First, the Broncos were to

hand defeats to both Alfred 33-25
and Suffolk 34-18 before meeting
Westchester C.C. in their final
match of the day. It was here
where Tech was to put its
winning streak on the line, in
perhaps one of its finest per¬
formances of the year.
The Broncos were losing 13-2

before the battle of the All-
Americans took place, between
Bob Hilfiger (3rd in the NJCAA
last year) and Westchesters
Bob Weiner (5th in NJCAA). In
an effort to balance forces,
Weinermoved up a weight class
to the 142 lb position. Despite his
powerful tactics he was to lose
to the undaunted Bronco
matman 9-6.
Delhi still trailed 17-15 before

things really started to turn
around. In the 177 pound weight
class, Dave La Fountaine was
to record numerous near pins in
his 16-3 win over Saratapolas,
and then Charlie Watkins (190

lb) -and Tom Miva (Herb)
posted pins to enable the
Broncos to win 32-17 and remain
unvanguished!
Also, individual per¬

formances by Randy Demo,
Hilfiger and La Fontaine
seemed most impressive. Demo
"upped" his record to 18-0 in¬
cluding his 9th, 10th, and 11th
pins of the season, while
teammate Bob Hilfiger also
remained undefeated, now 10-0.
La Fontaine, sporting only one
loss this year, helped out with
his decision and 2 pins to boost
his record to 11-1.

Team results

Delhi Tech 33, Alfred Tech 25;
Delhi Tech 34, Suffolk CC 18;
Delhi Tech 32, Westchester CC
17; Suffolk 29, Alfred 25;
Westchester 34, Alfred 11;
Westchester 30, Suffolk 6.

Delhi Tech results

118—George Breen (D) dec.
Clark (A), 14-9; Unger (W)
pinned Breen, 1:55; Joe Gould
(D) won by forfeit vs. Suffolk;
126—Armstrong (A) pinned
John Sweredowski (D), 6:28;

Sweredowski drew with Ranella
(W), 7-7; Marino (S) dec. Breen
(D), 18-7; 134—Huxtable (A)
pinned Gould (D), 5:53;
Ferraro (S) dec. Steve Green
(D), 14-3; Patabina (W) dec.
Bill Ennis (D), 28-7; 142-Bob
Hilfiger (D) pinned Reeves (A),
2:22; Hilfiger (D) dec. Whitman
(S), 20-6; Hilfiger (D) dec.
Weiner (W), 9-6; 150-Randy
Demo (D) pinned Johnson (A),
5:10; Demo (D) pinned Zippo
(S), 1:11; Demo (D) pinned
Petropolo (W), 3:52; 158—Bill
Gemmill (D) won by forfeit vs.
Alfred; Gil Bennedict (D) dec.
Archer (S), 26-4; Sumpter (W)
dec. Bennedict (D), 18-7; 167—
Benedict (D) pinned Walton
(A), 1:17 Schecter (S) dec.
Chris Marhefka (D), 11-5;
Marhefka (D) dec. Tierney
(W), 12-2; 177—Dave
LaFountaine (D) pinned
Sciponi (A), 4:51; LaFountaine
(D) pinned Calhoun (S), 1:37;
LaFountaine (D) dec.
Saratapolas (W), 16-3; 190—
Johnson (A) dec. Rick Sullivan
(D), 13-1; Charlie Watkins (D)
pinned Messina (S), 1:30;
Watkins (D) pinned Fanti (W),
3:11; Hwvt.—Tom Mrva (D)
pinned Carbano (W), 1:49.

A Wrestling Setback?

loss to Hudson Valley C.C. 73-68.

The team has become more

consistent, the defense is
continually improving, and
each player is showing some
individual improvement. The
team's goal is now to become
successful enough to be able to
go to the Regional Tournament.
Our school rule insists that we

be .500 at the time of selection
against regional opponents,
currently we are 4 and 6 in the
region. This week the team will
travel to Fulton Montgomery on
Tuesday and return home to
Delhi on Thursday to play local
rival Cobleskill at 7:00 pm.

by Peter Merena

Up to now, the 1978 Delhi-
Tech wrestling team has proven
to be very impressive. Their
record is 9-0, but recently three
of its starters were forced to
quit the team. Various sources
have deemed the loss as a

combination of various
problems stemming from a lack
of dedication and desire to poor
grades.
Will this sudden occurrence

hinder Tech's future per¬
formances?
Well, for one the team's

coach, Frank Millard, feels the
situation is up in the air and is
not sure of its outcome.
With only a little over a week

left of classes, one would
assume that grades would not

be a problem so late in the
semester-these men could hang
on just a bit longer. If ones
spare time is sacrificed and put
to use for study, sports and
studying should not conflict. But
will those citing grade problems
use that presently available
wrestling time to study if
grades "are" a cause?
How about those who are not

willing to give 100 per cent? Is
this cause real or is it some

other underlying factor? If you
enjoy a sport enough and want
to become better at it, then you
will stick with it and give it all
you've got.
Now, those who will fill in

these three open weight classes
will have to be relied on a bit
more-more will be expected of
them as they make their move

to first string. Can these
members fulfill this objective?
Let's hope so!
Coach Millard had hoped his

team would post a 10-0 record
by the end of this semester. Now
he feels they may not but he too
has confidence in those new

starters. After all, a team is not
only made up of its first string,
but a second string as well and
at times they have to be
depended on. Every sport has
men who have not seen much
action but they too are a part of
the team and without them,
there would be no team.

As for those who have decided
to announce their withdrawal,
maybe they have made a
mistake and "should" recon¬

sider.
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Delhi Tech Women Seek Own Identity
This Track Season

With their first two meets in
February, the women's track
squad have already donned
their warm-up sjits and running
shoes to get into condition. This
year they have their own coach,
Ned Roesler, a photographer,
who wrote features and covered
Delhi Tech women's hockey for
the Delaware County Times this
fall. Acting as a volunteer, he
said his aim was to produce a
full fledge women's track team
with its own identity. Last year
there were seven women who
trained along side the men.
This year twenty-five women

have already signed up for pre¬
season training which Mr.
Roesler says might increase to
thirty before the holiday break
begins. The squad has just
finished their first week of

conditioning which has included
running six times a week,
working out every other day on
their universal machine, and
doing exercises in their room.
Everyone recorded their
present weight and noted on
their sign-up cards what they
thought their best competitive
weight would be. A weekly
Friday weigh-in will tell how
good those estimates are as the
season unfolds.
When asked how he thought

the Delhi Tech women would do
this winter and spring, he
replied that he would make no
predictions, for this was the
first year that women students
have been serious about having
their own track team. However,
he added, that if the initial
enthusiasm and dedication to
training were any indication,

the women should be very proud
of their accomplishments by the
end of the season.

Answering my question why
he volunteered to coach
women's track, he said that his
first love was long distance
running. This led him to found
the Wallingford (Conn) Com¬
munity Mini-Marathon and a
Run-For-Fun last year in which
the prizes were equally
awarded to men and women,
seventy a piece! He said it is
still hard to get women equal
footing in sports.
When he heard that the

women at Delhi Tech did not
have their own track team, he
was interested in trying to give
them a chance to compete in a
sport which will probably put
them in the best shape of their
lives besides giving them a lot

of satisfaction and fun. He drew
attention to the world renown
men's track coach, Arthur
Lydiard from New Zealand,
who having switched from
training world class men
runners to teenage girls, was
asked why. He replied: "We
know women are tops in the 100
mile runs. They're tougher and
have more determination. Who
knows what women are capable
of in the shorter runs if they
train seriously in their teens
and get proper support!"
Women interested in this

year's track squad should see
Mr. Roesler at the 3:00 p.m.
workout by the weight cage in
the basement of Farrell Hall
Monday through Friday or
leave a note in his mail envelope
on the bulletin board outside of
Coach Castellano's office.

Tech Bowls For The American Cancer Society
On November 17th and 18th,

fourteen techies gave up their
weekend to participate in a
bowlathon for the American
Cancer Society. The students
bowled 25 hours straight. Each
of the participents had other
students, Delhi businesses,
faculty, or staff to sponsor them

by the hour. Total proceeds
donated amounted to $1,180.00
Skip Weinbender collected over
$400.00 by himself. The bowlers
were given prizes for the most
money collected, high game
(men and women), high series
and the highest average. The
American Cancer Society ex¬

tends their thanks to the
bolwers and to the College
Union for making the event
possible and such a great
success. The following were the
bowlers: Jim Mitchell, Jim
Sheridan, Walt Quick, Bob
Briggs, Mike Nelson, Mike
Curran, Earl Demorest, Skip

Weinbender, Donna Cannon,
Margaret Stanley, Laura Rock-
maker, Janice Cremer, Brian
Hickey, and Jeff Florimont.
Earl held the high average of
173. Janice Cremen had the high
game for the women; 201, and
Earl held the high game for the
men with a score of 234.

Marty Roth
Ping-Pong

Champion
Marty Roth, a resident .of

Dubois Hall, captured two ping-
pong tournaments last
weekend, both by defeating
Dave Tierson, also of Dubois, in
the finals.

In the Dubois Hall Men's
Ping-Pong Journey, Roth
reached the finals by beating
Bob Fontana while Tierson
gained finals status in his win
over Ernie Wood.

The other tournament was

sponsored by the college union.
It was double-elimination with
losers of each match (matches
consisted of three games) going
into the losers bracket. Both
Roth and Tierson went un¬

challenged until the finals
where Roth was the victor in the
3 out of 5 game match.

For his performance here, he
receives an all-expense paid
trip to Cornell where he will
represent Delhi in a tournament
of 2-4 year colleges from
February 8-10.

UNCLE RAY'S

LIQUOR STORE

Special Wine & Liquor Gift Boxes
for the Holidays

Hours:
Mon. - Sat.
9:30a.m. - 10:00 p.m.

70 Main Street
Delhi, New York
746-3775

For All Those Students Who
Have Completed Their First

Semester In Delhi
(and also those other guys),
CONGRATULATIONS!

Have A SafeAnd Happy Holiday

Mljft
luicrn

"In the heart ofdowntown Delhi'
746-3722
Established 1971

The infamous Delhi "Drop Kick."

TAKE A GIFT

HOME FOR
CHRISTMAS
CELESTIAL SEASONING T£AS

• Honey and Other Herb Teas
•House Plants and Hanging Baskets

•Plant Care Accessories

Urge Uarir ty Of:
• Clay Pots •Ceramics

irT|j^*Cut Flower Arrangements
•Centerpieces <2
•Corsages _

•Silk and Dried Flowers

Easy U)alh From Campus

native
tr^ler)6 mc, HUtHK Illt HU6HES

22Elm St.. Delhi, N Y.
Ph: 607-746-6488

9 A.M.-6 P.M.. Mon.-Sat; 9 A.M.-8 P.M. Fri.
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NEWS BRIEFS

WDTU News

byGail Rosenthal

As many of you may have
noticed, WDTU has been having
some difficulties in the past few
weeks in reaching some of you
people in the dorms. Both
Russell and Murphy Hall's
transmitters are temporarily
out of commission. But we all
have faith that Engineer Eddie
will have them working again
as soon as is humanly possible.
For those of you who are

fortunate enough to be able to
pick up the station, we've got
some SPECIALS that are
definitelyworth tuning in to. For
all you faithful Crosby, Stills,
Nash and Young addicts, Maria
Colletti will present a full two
hours of their music, along with
info that you may never have
known about them, both as a
group and in their solo careers,
or the many variations thereof.
That will be from 6-8 p.m. on
Wed., Dec. 13. On Saturday
night, Dec. 16, from 10 p.m.-
mWnight, Rick Stankavage will
present a special on the Beatles.
That should certainly liven up
your Saturday evening! And
Ray Hopp (alias Suga Ray")
will be playing the music from
Jesus Christ Superstar on his
show beginning at 6:00 p.m. on
Monday, Dec. 18.
WDTU also presents specials

every week to satisfy the varied
musical interests of the Delhi
campus (and what a range it
is!) For those of you who like
Contemporary Jazz, Russ Mehl
will entertain you every Sunday
between the hours of 8-10 p.m.
Russ also does an Artist of the

Week on Wednesday from 8-10
p.m. Bruno DeBenedictus
follows it up with a different
artist each week from 10-
midnight. To hear the best in
Southern Rock and Boogie, tune
in to Gerry Beaney's show from
24 on Wednesday afternoon.
Eddie Ajamian ("Engineer
Eddie") does a Classical show
on Sundays from 6-8 p.m. which
has recieved much acclaim.
After a weekend of partying
when you have to sit down and
do your work, tune in to Eddie's
show-it's great to relax and
study by. Finally, the one and
only (thank goodness!) Kenny
Recine does his infamous Oldies

- show on Tuesdays from 8-10
p.m. Kenny also will be playing
Party Rock and Top 40's on
Friday from 6-8 p.m. Now, if
that isn't enough to keep your
eardrums vibrating . . .

WDTU is already beginning to
plan for next semester.
Hopefully, all our equipment
will be functioning properly
then so that we can reach a
greater majority of the student
population. More specials will
be presented and an overall
upheaval of the station will
raise the quality of Delhi's radio
station. Suggestion boxes will
be placed around campus so
that we can get ideas from
everyone. Our ultimate goal is
to achieve that professional
quality which is characteristic
of a good station.
So keep listening to WDTU

(1390 a.m., 640 in Russell Hall)
and check for further specials
and progress reports.

Grossinger's Trip:
\«r\

A Huge Success

On Thursday, December 7,
members started out bright and
early, for the annual H.S.M.A.
education, il seminar at
Grossinger s hotel. This one day
seminar was designed to aid
students enrolled in hotel
management and sales
programs, as well as senior
H.S.M.A. members and hotel
staff.
At 9:00 a.m., the day's ac¬

tivities were outlined in a
general session, with the
executive director of H.S.M.A.
International, Frank Berkman,
as the opening speaker. The
second discussion, also a
general session, was "The
Travel Agency's Role in Your
Marketing Program," headed
up by Marc Minoff of
Grossinger's Hotel.
"The Role of the Reservation

Department in Group
Business" and "The Auditing
Department's Relationship to
Sales," were the next seminars
which were held
simultaneously. After an ex¬
cellent luncheon, put on by the

Gong Show: A Great Success

Grossinger's staff, these
seminars were held again so
everyone had a chance to at¬
tend. The final general session,
"Corporate Meetings and their
Special Requirements," with an
introductory speech by
Professor Walter Root, con¬
cluded the day's seminars.
An attitude adjustment time,

climaxed the day's events. It
was held in the "Pink Elephant
Lounge" and was a good time
for everyont to "let their hair
down" and get to know each
other better. The whole day was
very beneficial for all who had
the chance to attend. For those
that didn't have the opportunity
to go this time, another seminar
will be held sometime next
spring, which we hope to attend.
In other club news, we still

would like suggestions for the
spring trip and for fund raising
events. The suggestion box is
located in the conference room
at Alumni Hall. The executive
board of H.S.M.A. wishes all
Tech students Good Luck, in the
upcoming finals week.

Gerry Hall's Gong Show
proved to be a huge success. At
8 p.m. last Thursday night,
Gerry Hall was the site of much
confusion and lots of fun.
Although there was a whopping
10 cents cover fee, there wre
about 250 people who came in
and, somehow, sat to watch the
antics of some very crazy and
talented people. The star
producer, director and emcee of
the Gong Show was Chuck
Barris, alias Mark Driscoll.
Dressed in some frequently
disgusting, and always crazy
costumes, Mark coordinated
the efforts of the Gong Show
acts, and performed his own
spontaneous skits as well.
The evening started with the

introduction of the Gong Show
panel. Pam Thompson, Greg
Krzyston and Dean Cardoza
were the evening's victims as
"Chucky baby" went to work to
introduce the acts.
The first act was Daryl

DeAngelo singing "If" with Bob
Fontana as background ac¬
companiment. It was quite a
daring act, and Daryl belted out
with all she had. Bob Fontana
returned to do an arrangement
of Elvis Presley's famous hits.
He showed that he's got more
talent in his fingers and throat
than most people have ever
seen before.
The show also had a very

original act; David Seville and
the Chipmunks. The act was
created and carried out by
Nancy Sutton (who made the
costumes), Vicky Ward, Cindy
Buzzel, Nancy Lopresti, and
Arlene Janicki. The show had
some very special guests: the
College Corncob Huskers. The
group features Snapper Petta,
Sheila McFague, Dave Addison
and John Mallory. The audience
really went crazy over the two
pieces the group played. As a
contrast to the bluegrass of the
College Corncob Huskers, there
was Karen Kehoe and Anatole
Ruckensteiner who played and
sang the "Sounds of Silence" on
guitar.
In between acts, there were

skits by "Chucky baby" and
some equally crazy friends.
Scott DeChow starred as the
Cowboy Clown, as he threw a
bucket of water at Mark, and
later, a bucket of confetti at the
surprised judges. Tracy Shore
ran onstage a few times com¬
plaining about "the Viper." We
later found out that the
bathrooms were out of toilet
paper.
Lewis Carach and Ralph

Groskoph delighted the
audience with two original
pieces on electric guitar and
bass, then there was a real
change in the show. The first
floor girls went crazy and
showed they have spirit and
talent. Lisa Sikowitz, Carole
Perry, Joan Jackson, Caren
Eckert, and Vicki Templeton
really did a good job singing
"It's Over" by Boz Scaggs.

Gerry Hall
Tree-Decorating Party
Tomorrow night, Gerry Hall

will be celebrating the
Christmas season by having
their annual Christmas
decorating party. The big event
will start at 8:00 p.m. and run
until the tree is deocrated.
There will be a butter-rum

FSEA News
by Joe Ianaconi

punch and cookies for all in¬
volved, for a small charge of 50
cents. If you're a Gerry Hall
resident, or if you just like
trimming the tree, and singing
carols, come by and help the
spirit of Christmas become
more alive.

Well, it's late December and
everywhere students are
cramming or just waiting to go
home. The F.S.E.A., however,
has its eyes set on next
semester. This fall semester
proved to be a successful one for
the F.S.E.A. Many new
members filled the ranks early
in September and have worked
hard to make F.S.E.A what it is
today. There were trips, par¬
ties, and activities all semester
which the F.S.E.A. either
planned, helped out in or at¬
tended. It has truly been an
educational and worthwhile
semester for the F.S.E.A. But
one semester doesn't make a

SUNY Faculty Ui
(They want everyone to know
that they're always like that.)
The best act of the evening
certainly had to be "Peanut
Butter and Jelly" as performed
by Brian "Rip" Tate and Jeff
"Wad" Goldwasser. Brian
narrated themaking of a peanut
butter and jelly sandwich, as a
pair of arms and hands (with
minds of their own) made the
sandwich. The impact of the act
just had to have been seen to be
appreciated. Unfortunately,
because the hands got a little
disgusting and pushed the final
product into Brian's face, the
act was gonged.
The final act in competition

was Summer Nights. Chuck
DeMarco and Vicki Templeton
starred as Danny and Sandy
from the movie Grease. They
really got into the act as they
sang and moved their way
through the song. Chris Nagy,
Brian Tate, Jeff Goldwasser,
Karen Kehoe, Pam Carlin, and
Vicki King provided the
background vocals, and as the
act progressed, they "found
each other on the sands." It was
a well-rehearsed act, and they
did a really good job.
Mark also did his infamous

Unknown Comic act. Not only
does he have the body and voice
for it, but he has the nerve to
pull it off with success. He in¬
sulted Greg Krzyston, talked
with his "little puppet friend"
and smashed a chicken to
smithereens.
The results of the show ended

in a tie between David Seville
and the Chipmunks and Sum¬
mer Nights. Both acts per¬
formed again and the results
were still a tie. Both groups will
receive certificates and Gong
trophies. Before the reenact-
ment of Summer Nights there
was a surprise act by Mark.
Instead of Olivia and John,
there was Sweet Transvestite.
Brian Tate was great on im¬
provising for Mark who became
extremely "sweet" and even
started a strip-tease act. After
gonging Mark, Greg Krzyston
explained that he didn't want
the audience to see Mark's
"shortcomings."
The show's judges, Pam

Thompson, Dean Cardoza and
Greg Krzyston provided some
very funny quips all along
during the show. The end came
too soon and Mark thanked
everyone for showing up and the
act participants for performing
so well. (They even sang Carol
Burnett's closing, We're So
Glad We Had This Time
Together.)
Gerry Hall's R.A. staff spent

a lot of time preparing for the
show and they hope that other
dorms will program similar
events for their residents. It can
be done, and the campus cer¬
tainly needs it.
Gerry Hall is planning

another show for something in
the spring. Hopefully there will
bemore acts and an even better
show!

Dear Editor:

Unions are necessary to a university
faculty both for the faculty's protection
against exploitation by its employer and
for the preservation of a true university.
If employers, including the State of New

York, were as benevolent as the two highly
idealistic, but wildly impractical and
essentially foolish Potsdam professors
think, there might be no need for a union.
We would all be paid what we are worth-
which is more than we are getting-and we
would all have ample time for research or
other scholarly activity (that we are
supposed to do)-in short, time to think,
plan, and do, new things; we would have
adequate departmental budgets for
teaching supplies, and so on. If only it were

Our civil service colleagues are not so
naive. They have long maintained a union,
the CSEA. Our K-12 colleagues are not so
naive. They have long maintained unions
of one affiliation or another--NEA,
American Federation of Teachers, etc.
They see no conflict in their organization
looking after both the professional aspects
of their (and of our) vocation and the
conditions of work for the professionals.
How can it be otherwise? If teachers are to
be full, free professionals, they must
assure themselves of academic freedom,
of adequate time to develop their in¬
tellectual skills, of adequate budgets to
keep teaching loads within sensible
bounds, of freedom from improper
treatment by officials whether from
malice or negligence, and assure them¬
selves, as far as possible, that there will be

Thanks For A Su<
To the Editor:

A week ago tonight, Gerry Hall spon¬
sored its first Gong Show. Sure, there were
problems with organization of acts (people
do get stage fright!) and the lounge was
extremely crowded (we estimated 350
people saw the show, or at least part of it).
But overall, the show was a huge success.
For a mere dime, people got away from
dullness for a couple of hours; they
laughed with each other at both the
outrageous and the disgusting; they saw
that other people, as well as themselves,
can do something different every now and
then.
Ever since the beginning of this year,

there has been a different atmosphere on
campus. Students haven't had a chance to
show that they can have fun without
getting drunk or destructive. Last Thur¬
sday, we did something very constructive,
and we're proud of it.
I would like to thank a few people for the

parts they played in helping the show to be
a success: Pam Thompson, for her beauty
and outrageous charm; Greg Krzyston, for
letting me take out my frustrations on him
and for being a good sport; Dean Cardoza,
for smiling frequently during the show;
Snapper Petta, Sheila McFague, Dave
Addison and John Mallory (the College
Corncob Pickers), Bob Fontana, Daryl

A Requisition I
Dear Editor:

year.
Next semester F.S.E.A. will

be even more active. There are

many activities planned that
should benefit not only the
F.S.E.A. but the whole school.
So keep your eyes open next
semester for those great
F.S.E.A. activities. You're
going to love 'em.
The F.S.E.A. would like to

thanl everybody who helped
make this semester such a
success. The praise goes to the
Executive Board and to the
members themselves. We
would also like to wish
everybody a Merry Christmas
and Happy New Year. Good
luck on finals, too!

I find it time to discuss a problem which
has been on my mind a long time. It has
taken me some time to "get my shit
together" on an issue which has been with
me since the Fall of 1976 when I came to
Delhi.
The problem concerns fraternities and

sororities on our campus. I pledged Kappa
Sigma Epsilon in my first semester at
Delhi and to this day have not done
anything half as worthwhile. During that
semester and the one to follow, I was
happier and able to express more Love
than anyone could dream of. I was able to
express my deepest feelings and let me
know who I was without the fear of being
hurt by someone who didn't understand. I
not know this fear existed in me until after
the fraternity began to have troubles.
The troubles the fraternity ran into were

not initiated from within the Greeks but
rather started by the administration of this
college. In the Spring of 1977 there were
nearly 100 Greeks on campus. I had nearly
forty Greek sisters to talk to coming from
Pi Nu Epsilon and Alpha Beta Chi
sororities and forty Greek brothers made
up from brothers from Psi Delta Omega
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editorial

ulty Urged To Vote
an income sufficient for the present and
their retirement. Only a union can assure

ersity them of all this.
action Inadequate income prevents book and
r and journal purchases, travel, and study, etc.
:rsity. Inordinate teaching loads stifle our
fNew creativity. Inadequate college budgets
lighly prevent us from providing up-to-date in-
and struction. Such conditions are un-

jssors professional!
union. Only by banding together in a union can
rorth- we have the joint power to influence people
nd we to our way of thinking! Only that way can
rch or we change things to be the way we want i

2 are them to be, not how someone else wants it
think, to be. Why should we go away, to a job
Ihave elsewhere, if things aren't as we want

s for them? Stay, and change them to what we
iwere want!

However, there are unions and there are
not so unions. The best unions are unions that are
union, proud to call themselves unions and which
not so unite with the unions of other working
inions people, as UUP does. We in the UUP are
NEA, not a wishy-washy "association." We are a
i, etc. group of convinced unionists. Many of the
zation people signing a "call for a change" at
spects Brockport are antiunionists who suddenly,
id the after years of no activity at all, even for
onals. the rival group, are now setting them-
areto selves out to be militant, knowledgable
must union leaders!
edom, SUNY faculty! If you have not yet voted,
ir in- vote now, vote for a union, and vote for the
ets to real, the professional, union-UUP!
nsible
roper H. David Hammond
from Associate Professor
them- Dept. of Biological Sciences
will be SUC Brockport

A Successful Show
DeAngelo, Nancy Sutton, Vicki Ward,
Cindy Buzzel, Nancy Lopresti, Arlene

spon- Janicki, (David Seville and the Chip-
e were munks), Jeffy Goldwasser and Brian Tate
people (Peanut Butter and Jelly), Karen Kehoe
(e was and Anatoli Ruckensteiner (Sounds of
;d 350 Silence), Lewis Carach and Ralph
:of it). Groskoph, the Spazzouts: Lisa Sikowitz,
iccess. Carole Perry, Caren Eckert, Joan Jackson

i from and Vicki Templeton, Scott DeChow
they (Clown) and Summer Nights starring

th the Chuck DeMarco, and Vicki Templeton
:y saw with beckground by the Wad, Brian, Chris
selves, Nagy, Pam, Vicki and Karen. Behind the
>w and scenes help was provided by Gary Welch,

Tripp, Greg South (roommate), Tracy
; year, Shore, Tony Delork, Dave Brown, Bob
ere on Lowe and a bunch of other people who are
ince to too numerous to mention. Also, special
vithout thanks goes to our dorm director, Debbie
Thur- Sorrentino, who has pushed us almost to
uctive, our limit, but we will overcome all that.

Thanks to all those people who helped
for the get the staging to and from Farrell Hall,
w to be and to the College Union for letting us use
beauty the equipment.
;on, for Last but not least, thanks goes to the best
on him audience anyone could want. We're
irdoza, planning another show for the spring, and
show; we hope to make it even bigger and better.
Dave

College Sincerely,
Daryl Mark Driscoll

lisition Long Overdue
and Delta Theta Gamma but the feeling I
really miss is that of the twenty-one active
brothers of my fraternity. Each one dif¬
ferent, coming from many varied
backgrounds (most much different from
mine).
I learned so much about myself and

Love from the fraternity I regretted
everyday I was away from Delhi.
Today , there are less than thirty Greeks

at Delhi and I am the only brother of
Kappa Sigma Epsilon left. The reason we
are having our problems is no Greek
fraternities and sororities are recognized
by the Delhi Campus. It is impossible for
organizations to survive at a college if we
are not recognized by the college. The
reason we are not recognized is because of
mistakes our past brothers and sisters
made. Granted these mistakes caused
problems for the administration and
although I respect the brothers respon¬
sible, I cannot respect an administration
which does not realize that we are sorry
for these mistakes and are willing to
change.

Sincerely,
Jeffry C. Gelinas

Brother, Kappa Sigma Epsilon

i which
It has
ly shit
en with
ame to

ies and
Kappa
ster at
t done
ng that
I was
e Love
able to
let me
if being
stand. I
til after
)les.
to were
eks but
i of this
•e were
I nearly
lg from
ta Chi
s made
Omega

by Bernie Lighte

Two significant events have
taken place over the past
several days and both of them
for a change show positive
aspects. First of all the Pub is
again serving beer and wine.
Let us hope that Miller, Tuborg
and Genesee will dampen the
raging fires that have been
consuming our campus of late.
Recently constructive dorm
activities have been stepped up
to a greater extent. For
example, in Murphy Hall there
is a very spirited pool tour¬
nament in progress along with
competitions in chess and ping
pong. Murphy also had the
pleasure of hearing a con¬
temporary jazz group called
"So What." Gerry Hall put on
its own version of the Gong
Show. I'm sure the gong rang
loud, long, and often. The two
above mentioned items may
mean that cooler heads are

prevailing and that discussion
hopefully is taking the place of
repression.
Well its that time of year

again. The season when
everyone's spirits magically
are transformed into happy
bright red, green, and silver to
match the tinsel and
decorations that now appear all
over campus. As I see this
joyous, loving attitude take
hold, I ask myself why can't it
be this way throughout the year.
Maybe someday, maybe?
This is also the month when

many of our students will be
saying their last farewells to
Delhi Ag & Tech. To our group
of graduates we wish only the
best. May they obtain their
most wanted goals and may
they also have some Jine
memories of their old Alma
Mater.
Finally, I would like to wish

all my fellow students, faculty,
staff, employees and ad¬
ministration a very happy and
successful holiday season. May
next year be more constructive
and successful then was this
one. Together let us continue to
strive in "79" to make this in¬
stitution a better and more
rewarding place of learning.

Senate Report
by CBW

Here's the minutes of the
December 7, 1978 meeting.
College Assembly happily
reported there will not be an
-increase in the meal ticket
price. CADI voted to support the
new VO-ED project; a house on
Scotch Mountain. News update
on Good Friday resolution: The
resolution has been approved by
College Assembly and it is now
in the President's hands.
The letter writing campaign

to Governor Carey has begun.
See your organization's senator
for sample letters.
Treasurer Bill reported $3,237

in the general fund. HSS and
Brandeis are being fined $5.00
each for persistent absence
from the Senate meetings.
Senate President, Roger B.,

wishes to see a better at¬
tendance of senators at the
Senate meetings. Senator
response is necessary to hold
effective meetings.
NYSAAT proudly announced

that the Skip-a-meal raised
$427.50 for the Humane Society.
627 people participated in doing
without one of Alumni's terrific
lunches. Thank you!
A motion was carried to send

Choir back to Finance Com¬
mittee for reevaluation of
allotted funds for their up¬
coming concert tour.

Airing The Situation. • •
The meaning of the word caring takes many diverse and variable forms

over this holiday season. There is the care for ones family and friends.
There is the caring one has for a harmed animal or a Delhi fall day. There
is a personal caring one feels for himself and others living in today's
world. Last but not least, there is caring for the place one lives and works.
In the past four months attitudes about this campus have been for¬

mulated in each individual's mind. One of these opinions has been voiced
to me by Dorm Staff, Faculty, Administration, and Students, and that is
"there is a problem here at Delhi."
Many people feel there are problems here but no one really knows

where to act first. The administration recently concluded that the dorm
damage must come to an end. The damage the Tech campus has been
experiencing thus far this year has surpassed any recorded incidents in
recentyhistory. Dorm directors were notified of the situation and the rule
was set down during individual dorm meetings by each resident director.
In four out of five dorms it was stated there would be "No Keg Parties."
Three of these four dorms, Murphy, Russell and O'Connor, cited no group
beer or alcohol consumption whatever in their mandates.
DuBois Hall runs as usual, the reason? No Dorm Damage! Is this the

only way in which administration and staff has dealt with thie problem?
NO!
The resident assistants were also called upon to "either do your job

effectively or hand in your resignations." This too may be effective in the
conquering of the dorm damage problem. R.A.'s are only assistants to
individual directors. Under this prescribed contract they are to report
any general misdoing to the resident director, who, in turn, will decide
the proper steps to follow to alleviate any undesirable situation.
Some administrative personnel have said the R.A.'s are not doing their

jobs adequately. The R.A.'s have voiced that the resident directors are
not doing their jobs adequately.
We still have dorm damage, which just goes to emphasize the fact that

someone is at fault, but who?
The resident directors on the Tech Campus (with the exception of

DuBois and O'Connor Halls) are operating with a staff they did not choose
themselves. Each director has different expectations of his-her
assistants. Each director runs his-her dorm differently. A new staff
which is unfamiliar with new incoming directors and their policies must
be expected to have an adequate amount of adjustment time before the
dorm can run efficiently. IS FOUR MONTHS ENOUGH TIME?
Another problem effecting the damage situation has been student

unrest.
Keg parties are easier to control than students who are on the campus

grounds inebriated from alcoholic consumption downtown during the
early morning hours.
So, is stopping the keg parties in these aforementioned dorms really

lessening the dorm damage? The students will need a release during
finals week. We will go downtown if parties are not being held in the
dorms. Does this help campus-town relations? Economically, yes! But
for those residents living on the route to and from the local tavern, I
believe not!
Dorm damage is not the only destructive force which has encompassed

Delhi this semester. Student inactivity has grown to monstrous
proportions. Steps have been taken to enact programs to alleviate this
problem also, but have they been effective?
The DTU has sent out a various number of surveys asking students

what they are lacking in activities, four replies came back from that last
wholehearted effort.
Apathy isn't a good word for the problem. I think a better word is

inexperience. There are approximately 1,000 freshmen on this campus
and approximately 500 second year students, due to administrative
housing allowances from last year. This means there are many first year
students who do not realize where to go or what to do for recreation here
in Delhi. There are many involved freshmen, but this is a minority.
Blaming the freshmen for the apathetic and destructive behavior which
has taken precedent this year is unrealistic but, have you eaten without
being hit by a piece of meat lately?
Lower grades over recent years has also been a problem of this year's

average Delhi collegiate. Have the course standards been raised? Or has
their been a lack of desire amongst the student population to achieve in
the classroom?
Attendance has also dropped off. This may seem redundant throughout,

but where does the Delhi student bring a caring attitude into this
situation?

I am not going to give readily made answers to such a wide variety of
problems and misdirection, but the base of all problems starts at an
administrative level.
The administration is now taking steps to lessen all of the above

problems. Programs are being, or already have been enacted to put the
"Caring" attitude back into the Delhi student, but with any newly enacted
program it takes time to realize positive results.
If these actions taken by the Delhi administration are to work they will

have to be consistent within themselves.
To offer the students a wide variety of campus activities to alleviate

apathy and restlessness is a positive outlook on the rest of the year. To
ask resident assistants to cancel all dorm wide keg parties is a negative
approach, is this consistent?
"Caring" for Delhi means "caring" for ones own ideals in what your

educational institution should be. It means realizing what you want for
your college years and working towards that goal. All present problems
spoken for and realizing the "caring" attitude which we all are maybe a
little too hesitant to speak of, Delhi is still a great place to be. Lets make it
a better one. If you don't believe me, ask someone who's graduating this
semester!
Have a safe and happy holiday season. .. „ . ...

Gary M. Crisalh
Editor 78-79DTU
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by EllenPolicastri

Bill Coleman, Vice President of the
Hamden Bank, spoke at the Executive
Club's last meeting on Tuesday,
December 12. Ourmeeting took place in
MacDonald Hall, and hors d'oeuvres
and cocktails were served. We'll have
details on that in our next article.
Fund-raising activities are still being

worked on. Plans for selling pens next
semester are going into effect, and also
a trip.
This semester, though we just began,

we put into effect a few very worthwhile
activities. We began fund raising by
having a bake sale during a Sunday
afternoon-evening movie. We didn't
make so much money, on that, but we
followed it with a beer blast that
brought in enough money to get us
going. Then we went to Bendix Cor¬

poration in Sidney where we were given
a tour of the building and were shown
certain machines and computers. With
the help of Mr. Hotelling and Mr.
Magnuson, our next major activity was
the privilege of having a guest speaker,
Mort Mondale, speak to us and other
interested students. We ended the
semester with another guest speaker,
Bill Coleman, who you will hear more
about in further weeks to come.

So, as you can see, with a little work,
determination, and help fromMr. Hunt,
Mr. Hotelling, Mr. Magnuson, and the
Executive Club members, we got
ourselves on our feet and didn't waste
any time in getting activities going. We
thank the above-mentioned people for
their devotion.
Watch for signs next semester on

place and time of our upcoming
meetings. See you then!

Another Guest Speaker
To The Executive Club

Gifts for all members of the family at

THE

FAMILY

STORE
Radios, Stereos, Electronics, Sporting Goods,
Housewares, Hardwares, Games and Toys Galore.

Come In and Browse
THE FAMILY STORE
Main Street, Delhi, N.Y.
(607) 746-3165
Open Mon-Sat. 9-6 Fri 9-8:30 p.m.

smiths i
jewelers j

0

98 Main St., Delhi |
746-2285 I

1
I
I
I

Christmas Shopping Hours: |
9-8:30 DAILY j

FINE JEWELRY
AND

DISTINCTIVE GIFTS

ATTENTION!
Long Island Students

Spend Intersession At

RUM BOTTOMS
Open Five Nites 8:30p.m. - 4:00 a.m.

SUNDAYS THE S|XT|ES

25c Beer and Bar Drinks—

8:30 p.m. - 10 p.m. v

MONDAYS Country Rock
OTHER CREEK

25c Beers — 8:30 - 11 p.m. hours)
Free Mini-Beers To First 200

Monday Jan 15th "Delhi Nite"
Free Admission W/Delhi ID

WEDNESDAYS Rock-N-Roii

WHITE FIRE
25c Beer 8:30 - 10 p.m.
75c Bottled Beer All-Nite

WEEKENDS
Everybody Drinks Free 8:30-9:30 p.m

Ladies Drink Free All Nite—
Both Nites

12/22 & 23

WHITE
FIRE

12/29 & 30

THE
SIXTIES

Weekend Dress Code: No sneakers,
No T-Shirts or Soiled Jeans

Over 18 Please - Proof required

RUM BOTTOMS
Just 3 Blocks North of Exit 29

on the Southern State Parkway

Rum Bottoms Ltd.
1075 Hicksville Road
North Seaford, New York 11783

(516) 731-4042



Moseley And McLaren
J Booksellers

94 Main Street, Delhi
746-6045
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Novels

Plants & Animals

Cookbooks

Women

Sports

Building
Children's

Books

For Holiday Candy
You Can Count On

Ctk&iyttkcl 1 lb. $3.50

Merill's Pharmacy
96 Main Street Main

746-2245

Delhi

$
hand carved candles

festive'^-Cffcique. a perfect Christmas gift

THE

LEATHER LODGE
Hits Mtccisitt Mb
Jiww/ry hnphinuRi

Custom Craft Orders

Now Taken For Christmas

(new location) 147 (Tloin Street Delhi. New York
607-746-3806 Open fTlonday thru Saturday lO A.m. to 6 P.m.

l Stewart's

: Department StoreC

85 Main St.

Delhi, N.Y.
(607) 746-2254

AKAI, AUDIO TECHNICA, BASF, BIC, BSR, CLARION, CRAIG, DISCWASHER

\ CATSKILL AUDIO
5 LOWEST PRICES IN DELHI ON
f Stereo Components
I and accessories
x. Car Stereos
5 Installation Available

» T.V.'s
z
u

§ Professional Sound Equipment

All Brand New

All Guaranteed!

20%-40% OFF
Manufacturer's List Price

All of these Brands plus Much More
FREE PRICE QUOTES

o

<

PHONE WEEKDAYS9-2
WEEKENDS - ANYTIME

746-2474
'inSNVS 'd33NOId '0A>lNO'T~\3MXVW ZINVaVW'SS0» 'Q00MN3>I
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Student Activities
Week Of December 18 - December 22, 1978

Monday, December 18, 1978
Choir Rehearsal-5-6 p.m., Farrell Little Theatre
French Club Meeting-5-7 p.m., Smith Hall Lounge
F.S.E.A. Meeting--6-7:30 p.m., Alumni, Conterence Rm.
Delta Zeta Tau Meeting-6:30-8 p.m., Farrell, Rm. A& B

Tuesday, December 19, 1978
College Union Meeting-4-6 p.m., Farrell, Rm. A & B
Choir Rehearsal-5-6 p.m., Farrell Little Theatre
Outdoor Club Meeting-7:30-compl., Santord, Rm. 1

Wednesday, December 20, 1978
Choir Rehearsal-5-6 p.m., Farrell, Little Theatre
F.S.E.A. Meeting -6-7 p.m., Alumni, Rm. 135
Hort. & Cons. Club Meeting -7:30-9 p.m., Thurston, Rm. 104
We The People Meeting-7:30-9 p.m., Sanford, Rm. 22

Thursday, December 21, 1978
Choir Rehearsal-5-6 p.m., Farrell Little Theatre
Student Senate Meeting-7:30-9 p.m., Farrell, Rm. A & B
Bible Study Meeting-7:30-9 p.m., Smith Hall Lounge
U.C.M. Meeting-8-9:30 p.m., Gerry Hall Lounge

Movie Misleading
Students Disappointed

by Brooke Wilhelm

For a comical suspense film
to be called a success, proper
timeing and strong group
reaction are a primary
necessity. Granted, audiences
will vary from small to large,
serious to humored. The
weekend showing of "Attack of
the Beer Beasts" experienced
both types of groups. But, from
the comments of these groups,
the overall consensus to the
movie seems to be one of ex¬

treme disappointment.
The film contained a great

deal of picture time distributed
to the Three Stooges, Little
Rascals, Betty Boop, Laurel
and Hardy, Buster Keaton,
Zazu Pitts, Flip the Frog, and
Donald Duck. The "news
flashes" (displaying a small
group of student actofs)
documenting the unexpected
attack of the alcoholic space
monsters received very little
air time. This was a disap¬
pointment to many. Viewing of
fellow students in a movie can

provide an amusing, if not
entertaining, atmosphere in the
theater. But when the time
allocated for these news flashes
is so short, there is sure to be
dissatisfaction on the students'
part because mostly everyone
enjoys seeing himself or peers
on the screen.

As understood from Saliva
Films, Inc., one purpose of the
production was to create a film
employing familiar faces
known around campus and
integrating their roles into a sci-
fi flick. The quality of filming
did injustice to the students'
capabilities as actors. Distant
blurred shots, poor lighting,
sound lag when not intended,
and shots of a group of backs of
heads (when a group of 500
anxious faces waiting to be
filmed was present) are hardly
considered quality, reputable
filming techniques. To build up
a film with promotional ad¬
vertising that draws attention to
an elite group of students and
then present a film that
assuredly is a letdown will
naturally disappoint many.
The production of "Attack of

the Beer Beasts" was somwhat
modelled after Orson Welles'
broadcast of "War of the
Worlds" in hope of possibly
creating similar successful
effects in the theater. The idea,
evolved from the Orson Welles'
broadcast, could not con¬
ceivably take place in a movie
theater where the films being

seen were previously taped. No
"live" broadcasts could occur
as done in a radio station. Also,
a film title which reveals what
is to take place destroys the
very idea itself. How can the
film possess an element of
surprise when the surprise is
already known? Maybe this is
the reason why the previous
advertising tactics used for
"Attack of the Beer Beasts"
sensationalized the student
participation and omitted the
reality that the comedies
overwhelmed the screen.

The factor of time played an
important role in the film's
outcome as a whole. News
flashto were assimilated bet¬
ween e- h different comedy. As
a result, the suspense which
would normally accompany a
highly-pr jsured, anxiety-st¬
ricken situation (such as the
unexpected attack of the beer
guzzling monsters) was lost.
Perhaps if one main feature
was viewed and the short
flashes interrupted the feature,
the suspense as to Delhi's
present situation would in¬
tensely linger. But "Attack of
the Beer Beasts" did not
provide such internal fear, thus
defeating one of the film's
goals.
Crowd enthusiasm and

participation were vital to each
campus viewing of the film. A
crowd of twenty would oc¬
casionally giggle at Spanky of
the Little Rascals, whereas a
crowd of fifty or sixty roared at
his cute antics. Cheers and
chants for the student actors
stimulated crowd arousal. This
was a major hope of the
producer.

The idea behind "Attack of
the Beer Beasts" is generally
good. Senate gained $25.00 in the
proceeds. (The campus lost
nothing in the deal, financially.)
One realization did awaken the
student body: When negotiating
with relations outside of
campus, a thorough resear¬
ching and careful thought as to
the possible out.ome is needed
before fully engaging in a
production affecting any por¬
tion of the Delhi campus. We
suffered no great financial or
reputable loss this time but will
there come a time when we are
too misinformed and blinded to
see what is right for the entire
campus? Guarded cir¬
cumstances did not allow us to
wander astray this time, let us
protect the reputation of this
campus always.

RALPH
Friday, Dec. 15

Happy Holidays From Bluto's

"Twas The Christmas Buffet"
Twas two weeks before

Christmas and all thru Mac-
donald Hall, the Take 5 was
striving to bring good food to
all. The garland was hung on
the windows with care knowing
St. Nicholas soon would be
there. The students were

nestled all snug in their beds
while our bakers were busy
preparing their breads. With
the food's aroma rising and they
hungry as beasts, we all settled
down for a long winter-s feast.
During the 12th thru 15th from

11:15 to 1:30, the people will

gather to eat, and be flirty, and
what to your wonderous eyes
will appear, but a variety of hot
and cold entrees to help in your
Christmas cheer.

See you there. $3.50 per
person.

Good News For A Change

S'BLUfOIS $
Restaurant & Bar

97*4 Main St Mhi, N.Y. 13753
Phone 607-746-6615

Back by Popular Demand

by David Hetzler
and Bill Koliarakis

The College Assembly
meeting of December 5, 1978
was one of great significance to
the student body.
Due to the fine job done by

Monte Bradley (Food Service
Director of CADI),'' and the
Delhi administration there will
be no rise in meal ticket prices
next semester. Since a meal
ticket price increase was ex¬
pected, due to a ten percent rise
in food cost over the past year,
and the money CADI had to

shell out to clean up the battle
field after a food fight, this
comes as a very pleasant
surprise.
llie good news does not stop

there however. CADI an¬

nounced their approval of
another house project. The
house will be located on one

acre of CADI land on Scotch Mt.
Road. There is a $43,000 ceiling
on the project. The house
construction will be a joint
project between students in
both the construction and Vo-Ed
division. After the house is
completed it will be sold and the

profit will go towards a similar
project. Who knows, this
process may go on until Delhi
becomes a booming metropolis!

The climax of the meeting
came when the Good Friday
resolution came to the floor.
After brief discussion the
resolution was passed and now
sits on the President's desk for
final approval. If the President
approves this resolution classes
will be suspended on Good
Friday of this year and it will be
declared a holiday.


